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AGREEMENT FOR COOPERATION 

BETWEEN THE GOVERNMENT OF 
THE UNITED STATES AND THE 
GOVERNMENT OF THE RUSSIAN 
FEDERATION—MESSAGE FROM 
THE PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED 
STATES (H. DOC. NO. 110–145) 
The SPEAKER pro tempore laid be-

fore the House the following message 
from the President of the United 
States; which was read and, together 
with the accompanying papers, without 
objection, referred to the Committee 
on Foreign Affairs and ordered to be 
printed: 
To the Congress of the United States: 

On May 13, 2008, I transmitted a mes-
sage to the Congress transmitting the 
text of a proposed Agreement for Co-
operation Between the Government of 
the United States of America and the 
Government of the Russian Federation 
for Cooperation in the Field of Peace-
ful Uses of Nuclear Energy (the ‘‘pro-
posed Agreement’’), pursuant to sec-
tions 123 b. and 123 d. of the Atomic En-
ergy Act of 1954, as amended (42 U.S.C. 
2153(b), (d)) (the ‘‘Act’’). 

In view of recent actions by the Gov-
ernment of the Russian Federation in-
compatible with peaceful relations 
with its sovereign and democratic 
neighbor Georgia, I have determined 
that the determination regarding the 
proposed Agreement in Presidential 
Determination 2008–19 is no longer ef-
fective. Accordingly, a statutory pre-
requisite for the proposed Agreement 
to become effective, as required by sec-
tion 123 b. of the Act, is no longer satis-
fied. If circumstances should permit fu-
ture reconsideration of the proposed 
Agreement, a new determination will 
be made and the proposed Agreement 
will be submitted for congressional re-
view pursuant to section 123 of the Act. 

GEORGE W. BUSH. 
THE WHITE HOUSE, September 8, 2008. 

f 

IN MEMORY OF REPRESENTATIVE 
STEPHANIE TUBBS JONES 

(Ms. WASSERMAN SCHULTZ asked 
and was given permission to address 
the House for 1 minute.) 

Ms. WASSERMAN SCHULTZ. Mr. 
Speaker, how can words adequately de-
scribe someone who is larger than life? 
Stephanie Tubbs Jones was a change- 
maker and a risk-taker. As a woman, 
she helped blaze a trail for generations 
to follow, first in her role as a pros-
ecutor, then a judge, then as Ohio’s 
first African American female Member 
of Congress. 

To me personally, Stephanie was a 
mentor and a role model. Someone who 
didn’t hesitate to pull me aside when I 
first came to Washington and give me 
advice, from my wardrobe to my hair, 
Stephanie kept it real, because that is 
exactly what she was in every sense of 
the word. 

Above all else, though, Stephanie was 
my friend, and one of my first friends 

here in Washington. Her room-filling 
energy, her passion, her dedication, her 
voice for the downtrodden, all of these 
will be missed by the people of Ohio. 
Her intelligence, her expertise, her 
counsel will be missed by all of us here 
in this Chamber. 

And me? Well, Mr. Speaker, I will 
miss my friend. 
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TAXES DRIVING INVESTMENT IN 
OIL AND GAS EXPLORATION 
OVERSEAS 

(Mr. SHIMKUS asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. SHIMKUS. Mr. Speaker, I got a 
magazine from a good friend, a former 
colleague of ours, Chris John, who is 
now the president of the Louisiana 
Mid-Continent Oil and Gas Association. 
All of our colleagues got this magazine. 
I want to quote from his introduction 
in this magazine: 

‘‘The path of the Washington Demo-
crats, with a few notable exceptions, is 
to repeal tax incentives and possibly 
levy other taxes on the industry, with 
the money going to the development of 
alternative fuels. This will do nothing 
to lower gasoline prices or increase 
crude oil supplies. In fact, enactment 
of such a plan would discourage new in-
vestment in exploration and produc-
tion in the United States and send 
those dollars overseas.’’ 

Now, Chris is a good friend and a 
former colleague, one that we all trust 
and appreciate his service. He is right 
on this issue. We should not drive our 
investment in oil and gas exploration 
overseas by burdening them with new 
taxes. 

f 

b 1900 

HONORING LAUREN ARANA, NINTH 
GRADE STUDENT, HOOVER HIGH 
SCHOOL (GLENDALE) 

(Mr. SCHIFF asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. SCHIFF. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today with great appreciation and ad-
miration for Hoover High School stu-
dent Lauren Arana, who saved her 
friend’s life earlier this year. I am 
truly proud to have Lauren, who is now 
a 10th grade student from Glendale, as 
a constituent of mine. 

On May 14, Lauren received a text 
message from a friend of hers in Ne-
braska who said that she was going to 
commit suicide. Lauren did not hesi-
tate for a second in responding to this 
call for help. She immediately took the 
initiative to try and contact her 
friend’s mother, and when she was un-
successful, she contacted her friend’s 
school in Sioux City, Nebraska. 

Upon receiving Lauren’s call, an as-
sistant principal stepped into action 

and went to the troubled student’s 
home, where he found her with a knife 
to her neck and having already con-
sumed antifreeze. Thankfully, due to 
Lauren’s swift actions, the assistant 
principal was able to intervene in time 
to save her friend’s life. This is a re-
markable story, and demonstrates 
Lauren’s extraordinary character. 

Youth suicide is a tragic problem 
plaguing our Nation. It is the third 
leading cause of death for 15-to 24-year- 
olds and the sixth leading cause for 5- 
to 14-year-olds. Lauren’s heroic inter-
vention is a perfect example of how 
anyone should react to such a call for 
help. We should all learn from this 
story which, thankfully, avoided a 
tragic ending. 

f 

OLYMPIC CHAMPION JENN 
STUCZYNSKI 

(Mr. HIGGINS asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. HIGGINS. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to congratulate Fredonia, New 
York’s own Olympic champion, Jenn 
Stuczynski. On Monday, August 19, 
Jenn won the silver medal in the pole 
vault in the 2008 Beijing Olympics. She 
admirably represented Western New 
York, and we are proud to call her one 
of our own. 

Born and raised in Fredonia, New 
York, Jenn’s heart has never left her 
hometown. Her love for sports began 
while she was a student at Fredonia 
High School. Although she became a 
dedicated athlete at an early age, Jenn 
did not take up pole vaulting until her 
senior year of college. Four years of 
tireless practice, patience, and persist-
ence later, Jenn made it to the Olym-
pics, and she was not about to leave 
empty handed. Jenn’s story of winning 
the silver medal is one that can inspire 
all of us to ask more of ourselves and 
to reach higher than many, maybe 
even ourselves, thought possible. 

Jenn’s hard work, dedication, and 
spirit embody the best of Western New 
York. She is an inspiration to athletes 
and to all who witness her commit-
ment and strength of character. Jenn’s 
community in Fredonia knows her as a 
hometown girl who will not forget her 
roots, no matter what heights her gifts 
and hard work take her. Her masterful 
grace as a champion pole vaulter is 
also matched only by her confident yet 
modest nature. Unlike too many star 
athletes, Jenn understands the impor-
tance of character, community, and 
family. 

Jenn’s values were instilled by her 
loving family and community. I com-
mend the Chautauqua County for ral-
lying around their Olympic daughter 
and her family with support and pride. 
When the community raised the money 
needed for Jenn’s parents to watch 
their daughter win the Olympic silver 
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